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Although the General Assembly met for only five days in January to begin the 2017 session, the $2.1 million in lobbying spending broke the spending record for the first month of an odd-year legislative session.  This year’s total is a 14 percent increase from the $1.8 million spent in the first month of 2015, the previous odd-year session.  

January 2017 spending almost reached the total spent in January 2016, when the legislators were in session for the entire month, and lobbying spending last year eventually hit an all-time high of $20.8 million spent by businesses, organizations, and lobbyists pursuing their interests with the General Assembly.

In addition to more spending, Kentucky has 715 businesses and organizations lobbying the General Assembly, and that is a record number of employers.  There are 626 lobbyists working for those employers.
In the first month of the session, the top lobbying spender was the Kentucky Chamber of Commerce, which spent $47,527 lobbying, including about $41,000 in lobbyist compensation, which is more than the Chamber has ever paid in one month for lobbying compensation.  

The Chamber’s 20 lobbyists worked on five bills, including four that passed in the session’s first week:  House Bill 1, “right to work”; House Bill 3, “prevailing wage”; Senate Bill 3, “disclosure of public retirement information”; and Senate Bill 6, requiring employees to give a signed authorization to employers to have union dues withheld from their paychecks.

Other top spenders for the first month of the session include: Altria (Philip Morris) $28,122; Marsy's Law for All $24,598; Kentucky Pipe Trades Association $22,216; Kentucky Bankers Association $18,080; Kentucky Hospital Association $17,816; Wine Institute $17,500; Anthem, Inc. $17,000; Westlake Chemical $16,000; Norton Healthcare $14,750; Kentucky Justice Association $14,564; Greater Louisville, Inc. $13,803; Kentucky Medical Association $13,605; CSX $12,918; Swedish Match North America $12,718; Home Builders Association of Kentucky $12,625; Kentucky League of Cities $11,740; AT&T $11,605; Kentucky Retail Federation $11,532; Humana $11,527; U.S. Justice Action Network $11,479; National Heritage Academics $11,419; Kentucky Association of Realtors $11,194; Molina Healthcare $10,800; Legalize Kentucky Now $10,103; Beckfield College $10,000; and Hewlett Packard Enterprise $10,000.
Legislators’ financial statements on line

All members of the General Assembly are required to file financial disclosure statements for the preceding calendar year.  The statements are available from the Legislative Ethics Commission, and all are posted on the Commission’s website http://klec.ky.gov.  

Lobbyists embrace on-line filing 

Each business or organization that employs a lobbyist is required to file a brief report showing their lobbying activities and spending, and each lobbyist files a similar report about their individual activities.

There are 3,044 forms expected to be filed by March 15th by employers and lobbyists.  2,964 forms were filed for January 1-31.  
85 percent of employers filed their forms online, while 89 percent of the forms for lobbyists were filed online, meaning 88 percent of all forms due were filed online at the Ethics Commission’s website:  http://klec.ky.gov
Employers and lobbyists who file paper forms, are required to use the forms updated by the Commission, effective October 2016.  All new forms are located on the Commission website.
This does NOT affect employers or legislative agents who file online.  Any questions can be directed to the Commission’s office at 502-573-2863.


The following businesses and organizations have registered to lobby in the past few weeks: Appalachian Wildlife Foundation, Appriss Inc., Autism Speaks, Inc., Cash in a Dash, LLC, Down Syndrome Association of Central Kentucky, Commonwealth Credit Union, Commonwealth Technology Inc., Convention of States Action, Council of State Governments, First Southern Funding, LLC, First Southern National Bank, Hendricks Resources, Kentucky Equipment Distributors, Kentucky Nurses Association, Koch Companies Public Sector, LLC and Affiliates, National Association for Gun Rights, National Association of Mutual Insurance Companies, Notarize, Partnership for a New American Economy Action Fund, Texas Public Policy Foundation, Universal Guaranty Life Insurance Co., and U.S. Chamber Institute for Legal Reform
The following have terminated their registrations, and are no longer lobbying in Kentucky:   Astra Zeneca Pharmaceuticals, Kentucky Deferred Deposit Association, Kentucky Right to Work Committee, Luckett & Farley AECM, Inc., Reid Investments, LLC, Shire, and Travel Technology Association.


House votes to repeal anti-corruption law for oil companies abroad 

NATIONAL  – Christian Science Monitor – by David Iaconangelo -- February 1, 2017
Washington, D.C. -- Lawmakers in the House of Representatives voted 235-187 to repeal an anti-corruption rule included in the 2010 Dodd-Frank Act, as regulations on industry come into Congressional crosshairs.

The Cardin-Lugar amendment required oil, gas, and mining companies to publicly disclose all payments made to the governments of foreign countries where they operate. Subject to disclosure are taxes, royalties, licensing fees, and a wide range of other project-level payments.

The push to repeal seems to reflect Congress’s shift away from expansive foreign-policy idealism and toward a business-first approach.  And it highlights the United States' retreat from the forefront of international transparency efforts, amid extractive-industry legal challenges that delayed the amendment’s finalization until 2015.

 “It was a pioneering measure in this bigger movement to promote transparency in extractive industries, and it inspired the EU and Canada to take up similar initiatives,” says Michael Ross, a University of California-Los Angeles political scientist who studies resource-rich countries.

"While the world has moved on," with "a lot of progress on this," he tells the Monitor, the oil, gas and mining industries and their Congressional allies "apparently feel that now is the opportunity to roll back this measure."

Bipartisan-authored and far-sighted in its foreign-policy aims, the rule was spearheaded largely by Richard Lugar, a former senator from Indiana who was a major voice on foreign-policy issues for nearly four decades before being voted out of office in 2012. 

By improving transparency in countries beset by the “resource curse” – in which oil and other natural resources end up pitching local societies into conflict rather than prosperity and democracy – the amendment sought to encourage stability and economic self-sufficiency.

“This is all part of a wider narrative about countries being self-sufficient and not having to rely on aid,” says Joseph Williams, a senior advocacy officer for the Natural Resource Governance Institute, which opposes the repeal.

“If [extractive-industry] payments are going to health, education, and sanitation projects in countries around the world, then that’s a good thing, because taxpayer money from USAID and other parts of the US government won’t have to fund those things. The cost of doing business there can fund that,” he tells the Monitor.

Dr. Ross also points to national-security benefits.

“The resource curse has sort of a boomerang effect on the U.S.,” he says. “Many of the countries that pose the greatest dangers or challenges to the US are oil-producing countries – like Iraq, Iran, Venezuela, and Libya.” 
“In these countries, it would give civil societies a tool to ultimately hold their own legislators accountable and even reduce foreign aggression, terrorism, and all of the complex symptoms of the resource curse.”

Industry representatives see it differently, claiming it exposes American companies' playbooks to competitors.  The regulations are also costly: there are claims that compliance costs $590 million per year, according to the Associated Press.

In an email to the Monitor, a spokesperson from the American Petroleum Institute called the House plan to repeal the rule “a needed step by Congress to establish sensible regulations that balance increasing transparency without diminishing our industry’s competitive advantage.”

After Alaska lawmaker’s fundraising controversy, Senate considers tighter rules

ALASKA – KTOO -- By Caroline Halter - February 6, 2017

The issue of money in politics got a lot of media attention this summer when Rep. Gabrielle LeDoux formed Gabby’s Tuesday PAC.  It’s the first political action committee in Alaska controlled by an individual legislator.

Former Alaska Senate President Kevin Meyer is going after PACs such as LeDoux’s in what he said is an effort to improve public trust.  Meyer hopes to change Alaska’s campaign finance law to address PACs controlled by individual lawmakers and candidates.

“Senate Bill 5 will close the loophole that allows lobbyists to contribute to political action groups that are controlled by a legislator or a candidate for the Legislature and places a restriction on when these groups can engage in political fundraising,” Meyer said at a public hearing.

Under Alaska’s 1996 campaign finance law, candidates and elected officials are not allowed to receive contributions from lobbyists outside their home district, and they are not allowed to fund raise during the legislative session. SB 5 would extend these same rules to PACs controlled by individual legislators.

PACs like LeDoux’s cannot contribute to the candidate or legislator that controls them, but Meyer said it’s the appearance of impropriety that worries him.

“I just think that the inference of misbehavior is so great,” Meyer said “Whereas when it goes to other parties where I as the legislator can’t control, then that’s kind of out of our hands,” he said when asked about lobbyist contributions to PACs controlled by political parties versus individual legislators.

A lot has been made of the Gabby’s Tuesday PAC, but LeDoux has pushed back, saying it’s no different than PACs run by state political parties.

Casey Reynolds, a former political spokesman-turned-blogger, agrees with LeDoux’s position.

“Each political party, the Republican and the Democrat have groups, have PACs that are set up to support House Democrats, House Republicans, Senate Democrats, Senate Republicans, and so those caucus leaders can raise money into those PACs from the same interests that Gabrielle LeDoux is raising money into her PAC from, and then distribute it out to people as they see fit to people who are aligned with them,” Reynolds said.
Online lottery could yield windfall for private companies

MASSACHUSETTS – Boston Globe – by Sean P. Murphy – February 20, 2017

If the state lottery moves online, the easy lure will probably mean more losses for many gamblers. But a handful of technology companies, armed with well-connected lobbyists, could reap a windfall.

State Treasurer Deborah Goldberg, whose office oversees the lottery, has pushed lawmakers to legalize Internet sales, seeking to bring scratch-ticket transactions into the digital age.  She and other proponents say the move is necessary to boost stagnant sales, but there has been virtually no public discussion about its cost, which specialists say could run to the tens of millions of dollars.Advertisement 
With state lawmakers slated to debate the proposal, private companies are stepping up their lobbying efforts, putting themselves in position to receive lucrative lottery contracts if the legislation passes.

Camelot Group, an international technology company that won a $140 million contract to bring the United Kingdom’s national lottery online 15 years ago, recently ran a $5,000 advertisement with the State House News Service, a digital news service widely read on Beacon Hill.  

“New players are needed urgently,” the ad read.  “This means reaching players where they live: in the digital world.”

The public lobbying effort underscores the stakes involved — one of the most lucrative contracts from the treasurer’s office in years — and competition will probably prove intense.

“It would be an enormous prize to get that contract,” said Michael J. Pollock, managing director of Spectrum Gaming Group, the New Jersey-based consultant that has advised the treasurer on online lotteries.  “Not only for the dollar value of the contract, but also as a calling card for additional work for other states.”

When lawmakers debated an online lottery last year, 20 companies expressed interest in developing the technology.  One of them, International Game Technology, has hired lobbyists with close ties to the treasurer’s office: CK Strategies, operated by Chris Keohan, who helped manage Goldberg’s successful campaign for treasurer in 2014, and Northwind Strategies, whose founding partner, Doug Rubin, was a campaign consultant for Goldberg’s predecessor, Steve Grossman.

International Game Technology is already working for the lottery, having landed an $18 million contract last year to modernize its computer systems.  A competitor, Scientific Games, is represented by lobbyists Robert Travaglini, the former state Senate president, and Michael J. McCormack, a former Boston city councilor.  Camelot Group, which declined to comment on its recent advertisement, has hired O’Neill and Associates, a top Boston lobbying firm.

The treasurer’s office said it had nothing to do with the Camelot Group’s ad.

Pam Wilmot, director of Common Cause Massachusetts, a government watchdog group, said companies have every right to lobby for their interests.

“Private companies and public agencies sometimes have a common interest,” she said.

Only a few states have adopted online lotteries, and Massachusetts legislators have been reluctant.

Last year, the proposal advanced further than ever before, passing the Senate before failing to gain a vote in the House.

Lottery revenue has dropped by 16 percent between 2008 and 2015, accounting for inflation. In an increasingly cashless society, fewer people are likely to have money on hand to buy lottery tickets at convenience and liquor stores.

Joanne Mendes, executive director of the New England Convenience Store and Energy Marketers Association, which represents convenience stores, said lawmakers should leave the lottery as it is.

“There are just too many ‘what ifs’ out there,” she said. “We just don’t see any reason to rush into anything.”

The state’s 7,500 lottery agents rely heavily on lottery sales, both for the 5 percent commission they receive, but also to spur foot traffic into their stores for other purchases.

But momentum for online sales has been building since 2012, when a treasurer’s task force, noting the rapid expansion of online retail, warned that “maintaining the status quo is not an option.”

Pollock echoed that finding, saying online lotteries are the future.  “You just can’t expect to get younger players without going online,” he said.
Mississippi Senate passes its campaign finance reform bill

MISSISSIPPI – The Clarion-Ledger – by Geoff Pender -- February 8, 2017 
The Senate unanimously passed its version of campaign finance reform that would restrict politicians using campaign money for personal expenses.

"The main question to ask yourself under this is would I do this, or have this expense if I were not running for office or holding office?" said Senate Elections Chairwoman Sally Doty, of Brookhaven, author of SB 2689.  The bill passed unanimously after a few questions, nearly no debate, and with several lawmakers asking to be added as co-authors of the measure.

The House -- after killing campaign finance reform last year -- early in this legislative session passed a similar measure authored by House Speaker Philip Gunn on a vote of 104-12.

A special Clarion-Ledger report, "Public Office/Private Gain" last year showed how the state's lax laws and lack of enforcement have created a tax-free second income for many Mississippi politicians, funded by special interests. Experts and political observers have called Mississippi's lack of rules and transparency on campaign money -- and allowing it to be used for personal expenses -- "a recipe for ethical disaster" and "legalized bribery," with special-interest money making its way into politicians' pockets after it runs through their campaign accounts.  Campaign money is shielded from tax, ethics, bribery and other laws because it is ostensibly to be used for campaigning and records of it are supposed to be open to the public.

The Senate bill lacks a provision to require candidates to itemize campaign spending with a credit card. Law currently requires candidates to itemize any expenditures of $200 or more. But many politicians have sidestepped this requirement by using a credit card to make purchases, and reporting only the payment to the credit card company on their campaign reports.
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It has been relatively common practice for lawmakers, who receive a $140 "per diem" for food and lodging expenses when they are in Jackson, to use campaign money for hotel or apartment rental.  Some rent apartments year-'round in Jackson with their campaign funds.

The House bill would allow lawmakers to pay for Jackson apartments or hotels, but says the campaign expenditures "shall not exceed the amount necessary to pay the difference between the actual rent or mortgage ... and the per diem earned by the candidate or office holder to maintain such residence."  The Senate version allows campaign spending on hotels or apartments but says the "expenses shall not exceed $50 per day, if the officeholder receives per diem, or $190 per day, if the officeholder receives no per diem."

A state tax official has warned that politicians using tax exempt campaign funds on expenses for which the state reimburses them, tax free, could be considered "double dipping" for tax purposes.

Lawmakers’ lobbyist-funded largesse comes to a halt at Nevada Legislature 

NEVADA – Las Vegas Review-Journal – by Jane Ann Morrison – February 1, 2017

The days of wine and roses, when lobbyists courted Nevada legislators with lavish meals and gifts, have ended.

Under a bill sponsored in 2015 by Sen. Michael Roberson, legislators can no longer accept anything from a lobbyist.  Even a cup of coffee or a bottle of water.

Another major change: The ban on gifts from lobbyists is year-round, not just during a session. Legislators can no longer strong-arm lobbyists into paying for expensive meals before or after reporting requirements kick in.

And at long last, freebie trips that lawmakers take now must be reported. Previously, lawmakers took trips to the Bahamas and London paid for by PokerStars, but no reporting was required.  Those trips were exposed by the press.

Roberson, of Henderson, was majority leader two years ago and the sole sponsor of Senate Bill 307. The bill has two major parts. First, it bans all gifts from registered lobbyists. 
Second, legislators and public officials such as city council members and county commissioners must disclose travel and anything valued at more than $200 received from one source during a year.  And candidates are now included in the gift reporting requirements.

When the bill was introduced, Roberson said it was “long overdue” and meant to “promote more openness, transparency and clarity in Nevada’s reporting requirements.”

Not one legislator voted against it, but I suspect a number of them had no idea they were voting for a ban that would prevent a lobbyist from buying them dinner at Adele’s in Carson City or handing them fight and concert tickets.

The complexity of Roberson’s 20-page bill was made obvious by the 144-page guide published in January by the legal division of the Legislative Counsel Bureau.

One sample situation: If a legislator dates a lobbyist — and they do — they have to go Dutch.

Secretary of State Barbara Cegavske, whose office accepts the legislators’ reports, said, “We’re not getting a lot of pushback, but they’re really confused. One legislator asked if I’d put a bill in to change it, but I said no.”

My first legislative session as a reporter was in 1987, and I swear there were legislators who would have starved if lobbyists didn’t take them out to eat.  It was disgraceful.

 

I’m delighted Roberson achieved better reporting and standardized language between lobbying laws and public officials’ financial disclosures. It made other valuable and positive changes so the public can see who is wooing and who is being wooed.

One of the problems the Ethics Commission faced over the years was that the Legislature never defined “gifts.”  Now we know what a lobbyist’s gift is.  Roberson took care of that.  Sometimes it’s just a cup of coffee.
Sen. Leatherman aims to rid South Carolina of 'dark money' with new bill 

SOUTH CAROLINA – Post & Courier – by Maya T. Prabhu – January 17, 2017Maya T. Prabhu 
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COLUMBIA — Senate President Pro Tempore Hugh Leatherman is aiming to start the ethics reform battle again this year with a renewed attempt to rid South Carolina of anonymous campaign donors and their so-called "dark money."

Leatherman, of Florence, introduced a bill that would require third-party campaign groups to disclose where their money comes from.

The effort didn't survive the sweeping ethics reform legislation passed last year. 

“I’m fighting to bring dark money out of the shadows in South Carolina," Leatherman said in a media statement announcing the bill. "If a group is trying to influence the outcome of an election, then they need to be disclosing who they are."

Tackling "dark money" was part of the three-pronged approach in the earlier effort to reform the state's ethics laws. The issue fell to the wayside last year after lawmakers said they would not be able to pass the bill with such a measure included.

Several senators took time to speak on the floor last year to voice their concerns about the untraceable dark money advertisements targeting them during election season.  Some charged they were connected to the political advocacy group Americans for Prosperity.

Anonymous donors and dark money also flared up as an issue in former Charleston Mayor Joe Riley's last re-election bid in 2011 from foes who didn't want to show their tracks. 

Some see third-party campaign spending as a form of free speech that should be allowed, but others, including now former Sen. Larry Martin, of Pickens, disagree.  Martin was among those who insisted last year the time wasn't right to tackle the dark money question. He went on to lose his re-election bid in a primary runoff after serving 37 years in the state Senate.

Sen. Brad Hutto of Orangeburg, spoke in support of ridding the state of groups trying to hide who they are while trying to sway an election.

"I mean, you're entitled to free speech, but not anonymous speech," Hutto said. "And that's the issue we're getting at." He added, "if you've got a lot of money and you want to persuade somebody, just tell us who you are and what you're motivation is, so we can judge fairly what you're real issue is."

While not addressing anonymous third-party spending, the General Assembly last year did pass some stronger ethics legislation, including the creation of an independent panel to investigate lawmakers and a new law — taking effect this month — requiring elected officials to declare who pays them on their statements of economic interest.

Starting in April, House and Senate members will be investigated by an independent eight-member ethics commission when they are accused of wrongdoing.  The panel is appointed by the governor and House and Senate leadership, and approved by the General Assembly.  That’s a change from being solely policed by their colleagues.

Lawmakers also are now required to disclose independent sources of private income, with the goal of revealing any possible conflicts of interest. 
Elected officials are required to list the source and type — but not the amount — of all taxable private income on their statements of economic interest reports filed with the State Election Commission.  The requirement includes income of their spouse and anyone they claim as a dependent.  The last stipulation covers other outside money brought into the household, including reporting money a child mowing lawns for the summer earns and is claimed on family taxes.

Leatherman said his dark money bill is modeled on a Montana law that survived a legal challenge in federal court.  The bill would require political groups to list the names, addresses and employers of donors who give at least $1,000. The bill does not cap the amount of the money that could be donated.

“I’m confident this bill will receive bipartisan support because it’s about transparency and bringing greater public trust and confidence to our elections," Leatherman said.
Harwell: State ends behavior investigation after resignation

TENNESSEE – The Tennessean – by Joel Ebert and 

 HYPERLINK "http://www.tennessean.com/staff/29225/dave-boucher/" Dave Boucher -- February 15, 2017
Hours after freshman state House Rep. Mark Lovell resigned amid allegations he had inappropriate sexual contact with a woman last week, Speaker Beth Harwell said any investigation into the conduct of an outgoing member would end with his departure.

But other House members say the legislature must continue to delve into what happened because allegations about Lovell’s behavior mark the second time in two years that concerns about inappropriate sexual contact by a lawmaker have rocked the Tennessee state Capitol.

The resignation comes a day after The USA TODAY NETWORK-Tennessee began asking legislative leadership about the allegations and the existence of an investigation into Lovell.  Several sources, including a Tennessee lawmaker, told The USA TODAY NETWORK-Tennessee Lovell engaged in "inappropriate touching" with a woman last week.

Lovell, of Eads, confirmed in a phone call that he resigned, but said the accusations against him are "100 percent false."

“I’m taking away from my family, I’m taking away my business, and now I’ve got accusations of improperness, and it’s like, you know what, I just need to focus on my family and my business and I don’t need people throwing stones at me when it’s not necessary," Lovell said in the phone call.

After Lovell's resignation Harwell said the legislature is no longer allowed to look into his alleged misconduct.  “My jurisdiction has ended,” she said.

House Minority Caucus Chairman Mike Stewart, of Nashville, said the resignation shouldn't stop any investigation into Lovell's actions.

"We’re just coming off this extraordinary scandal that we had with Representative (Jeremy) Durham, we haven’t been here 90 days, shoot 30 days, and already from reports, if reports are true, we have another problem.  So, we have to ask ourselves, ‘Are the systems in place working?’  We need a full investigation into that, but one that protects the confidentiality of any victims," Stewart said in a phone interview.

There is nothing in the legislature's new sexual harassment policy, adopted in the wake of the Durham scandal, that says an investigation can't proceed if the alleged perpetrator or victim resigns.

Lt. Gov. Randy McNally said, in general, he wouldn’t comment on any investigation until it was completed.

“If the complaint (was) deemed valid, the Senate would demand a full and public vetting of the matter immediately.  The Senate is committed to taking all actions within the law and the rules to ensure a safe workplace for our Senate staff members,” McNally said in a statement emailed by a spokesman.

Lovell, 58, who is married and has three children, defeated incumbent lawmaker Curry Todd in a primary last fall.  The defeat came after Todd, a longtime House member who had his own controversial track record, was arrested for stealing some of Lovell’s campaign signs.  After Todd's arrest, Lovell bailed him out of jail.

Sources told The USA TODAY NETWORK-Tennessee there was an investigation into the sexual misconduct allegations, although they could not confirm by whom.  Under the legislature’s recently adopted sexual harassment policy an investigation could be performed by the House speaker’s office or Legislative Administration.

Legislative leaders talking with a lawmaker about inappropriate acts should sound familiar: Harwell asked Ridley to speak with Durham, then the House majority whip, in 2015 about “appropriate behavior.”

Durham’s behavior embroiled the 2016 legislative session after a USA TODAY NETWORK-Tennessee investigation found Durham sent inappropriate late-night text messages to women. Lawmakers later expelled Durham after an attorney general report found the Franklin legislator had inappropriate sexual contact with at least 22 women.

The attorney general's findings prompted calls for change at the legislature, long perceived as a good-old-boys club fueled by late-night deals over drinks and partying.  Although Harwell and others in leadership said Durham’s conduct was not typical of the Capitol, Harwell did initiate a special committee to investigate Durham and another to examine the House sexual harassment policy.
Scott administration discourages fraternizing with lawmakers, lobbyists

VERMONT -- Vermont Press Bureau – by Neal P. Goswami – February 10, 2017

MONTPELIER — Gov. Phil Scott and a top aide are directing administration officials and staff in the governor’s office to avoid fraternizing with lawmakers and lobbyists at restaurants and bars during the legislative session.

Chief of Staff Jason Gibbs said the “informal directive” was relayed to most people hired or appointed by the governor as Scott worked on putting his administration together.

“When folks are hired they’re encouraged to exercise great discretion, particularly as it relates to going out in Montpelier during the legislative session and participating in after-hours activities,” Gibbs told the Vermont Press Bureau.

Gibbs said he discussed the idea with the governor prior to Scott taking office last month and both agreed that staff and appointees should be directed to limit their after-hours interactions.

“It was a conversation that started between me and him about whether we wanted to provide some guidance to members of the team about the governor’s expectation for their participation in the after-hours scene associated with the legislative process,” Gibbs said.

Gibbs said the message sent to members of the Scott administration was simple — too much socializing with lawmakers and lobbyists could have a negative impact on the administration’s ability to govern.

“There’s a social element of the legislative session that doesn’t get a lot of attention that can be counter-productive to the priority of governing.  That’s not to say that members of the cabinet, members of the administration, aren’t free to have private social lives.  They are, of course, free, to have their own lives outside of work,” Gibbs said.  “It’s just participating in the extra-curricular activities associated with the legislative session, to a great extent, can be counter-productive.
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